
 
 

TO:    Finance Committee 

    

FROM:  Dean R. Gazza, Director of Parks, Recreation and Facilities Management 

 

DATE:  10-09-13 

 

RE: Informational:  Reduced contract to MCC, Inc. by $2,325, from $88,646.52 to 

$86,321.52 for Summit Park Tennis Court Reconstruction as a result of using an 

alternative construction method.  No change to contingency amount. 

 

 

The 2013 Parks, Recreation and Facilities Management Department Capital Projects Fund 

allocated monies for the renovation of Summit Park tennis courts.   

After work began, it was determined that MCC, Inc. was able to use a more effective construction 

method than specified by using ½ dense base grade and 3.5” of breaker run and granular fabric, 

thus giving us a savings of $2,325.  The change was an improved installation at a less expensive 

cost.     

Please feel free to contact me at 832-5572 with any questions, or by email at 

dean.gazza@appleton.org.   
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